
INGLEBY GREENHOW PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Tuesday 14th November 2017

 to be held in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby village hall at 7.30pm
1 PRESENT

Cllr T. Sutcliffe Chairman, Cllr T. Hill Vice-chairman, Cllr L. Smith, Cllr F. Porter, 
M B Bowes Parish Clerk.
The chair welcomed NYCC H. Moorhouse, HDC R. Hudson, T. Hawman from 
Ingleby Greenhow to the meeting
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Cllr M. Staples. HDC Cllr R. Kirk

2 OPEN FORUM
Battersby Junction Community Association. Update on Grants and progress 
in the play area.
M B Bowes Director of BJCA informed the meeting that they had received grants
from Impetus Trust £27,000 HDC Make a Difference £2,500, Award for all 
£10,000, This Exploited Land of Iron £3,650. This will pay for the Climbing wall, 
Maggie Tower, Platform House, Wooden Train. A shortfall to install the track for 
the train of approx £1500 remains.  Further funding is being sought. Cllr T. 
Sutcliffe congratulation the Directors and Committee on their work on this 
project.

3 POLICE REPORT
There was only one incident on the report of a vehicle going through a fence in 
Ingleby Greenhow

4 TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Under the Parish Council's code of conduct of members register of disclosable 
pecuniary interests.

5
5.1

TO RECEIVE AND CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 
FROM NYMNPA AND HDC
None Received

6 PLANNING APPLICATION GRANTED BY NYMNPA or HDC
None Received

7
7.1

7.2

ISSUES FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING
Broadband Ingleby Greenhow
This was now up and running in Ingleby Greenhow from 17th October.
 Cllr H. Moorhouse reported – New Countrywide contracts were going to be 
issued, on supplying broadband to new areas. The Parish Council agreed that 
they would write and make a case for extending Broadband to Battersby 
Junction and Old Battersby to NYNET once details are known.
Atkinson Wood Farm
The previous email received from the NYMNPA on the unauthorised external 
alterations to the listed building was discussed. The Parish Clerk had asked for a
copy of the draft schedule of work which has been sent to the tenant. NYMNPA 
has informed the Parish Council that the schedule is not for the public domain at
the present time.   The Parish Council have not received any information to what
has happened to the pigsties and privies which are grade 2 Listed.  A letter 
would be sent to A. Muir at the NYMNPA asking for an update to see where they 
are now with this unauthorised building and demolition activity.. NYCC Cllr H. 
Moorhouse agreed to ask for an update.



7.3

7.4

Planning at Demblin Easby
An email was received from HDC, Planning Enforcement Officer, giving details 
of what was on the planning record with Hambleton District Council.  The Parish 
Council felt the outline plan they had received was not the same as what has 
been build on the site. A question was asked if further updated plans been 
submitted to HDC and the Parish Council had not been consulted. It was agreed
for the Parish Clerk to contract HDC to see if they had approved further plans.
Marsh lane Ingleby Greenhow—Unit 11 light.
Hambleton District Council had been contacted September 2016 asking them 
when the old light column next to the village hall would be removed.  HDC Cllr 
R. Kirk has contacted them again about this.

8
8.1

8.2

NYCC COUNCILLOR REPORT 
HIGHWAYS ISSUES.
Maintenance Programme, Cllr H. Moorhouse informed the meeting that the road
from Kildale to the Gt Ayton turn off would be pre-dressing work.
It was felt that it would be more sensible to pre-dress and top dress at the same 
time, as over the winter period more potholes would appear.  The Council felt 
that Highways need to review their policy.
Pot Holes in Parish
The Parish Council have concerned about the edge of the road opposite 
Agricole Cottage Ingleby Greenhow Cottage which they have reported and 
consider /remain dangerous.

9 HAMBLETON DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT
No issues reported

10
10.1

10.2

COUNCILLORS REPORT
Ingleby Estate water at Old Battersby 
Cllr L. Smith updated the Parish Council on the water situation in Old Battersby. 
It was agreed that the Parish Council would write a letter in support for the 
residents 
Old Battersby 
There has been a request from the resident at Eure Farm Old Battersby asking 
why the 30mph limit did not start at the village sign.  The Parish Council had 
requested this back in April 2015, and that the 30mph to be move further south 
to the village sign This request had been turned down by highways.  It was 
agreed to write to highways again requesting that they look at moving the sign 
further south.  Cllr H. Moorhouse agreed to contact Highways.

11 MINUTES
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 10th October 2017 was 
confirmed as a true record. Proposed by Cllr T. Hill, seconded by Cllr L. Smith, all 
agreed.

12
12.1

13
13.1
13.2

FINANCIAL REPORT
Precept for 2018/19
It was approved to increase the present precept by 4%
Payments approved
Clerk Wages 
Hire of I.G.E.V.H n

14 All following Documents have been Circulated to all Councillor's by email

15
15.1

NYMNPA
Local Plan.



This can be seen at www.northyorkmoors.org.uk/currentthinking  
Any responses from the public or landowners or Councillors to be email to 
policy@northyorkmoors.org.uk  
Ingleby Greenhow PC discussed the NYMNPA Local Plan consultation, along with
the response to the consultation.
In General terms the PC supports the approach of the  “Current Thinking 
document.”  In particular, the PC wished to see any housing development 
targeted at meeting local need and of a scale suitable for integration into 
settlements of Ingleby Greenhow and Battersby Junction.
With regard to the Undeveloped and Community Spaces plans for
Ingleby Greenhow: There is agreement that areas IUS-01, 03, and 04 
Undeveloped spaces are supported.
However, the PC question the justification for the inclusion of area 02, as this is 
not seen as an important viewpoint within the village and could potentially be 
considered as a possible infill site.  Similarly area 05 is elevated above the road a 
there is no view out to open landscape beyond it, only to a gable of a modern 
brick property, however there is a view into a green space when entering the 
village from Stone Stoup (East) which could justify a narrower frontage strip being 
protected.
With regard area 05 the PC considered that this area is outside of the village and 
should be categorised as open countryside, rather than being identified as an 
undeveloped space.
As well as the churchyard the PC request that the school playing field is added to 
the identified community space.  The playing field has the benefit of a public right 
of way passing through it and has always been open access and used for informal
play by local youngsters.
Battersby Junction
The PC consider that the railway station car park and picnic site should be 
identified as a community space,

16 LOCAL GOVERNMENT
Newsletter

17 PUBLIC SECTOR EXECUTIVE
Newsletters

18 RURAL SERVICES NETWORK
Newsletter

19 N.H.S
Media Release on Metal Health service in Hambleton and Richmondshire

20 HEALTHWATCH NORTH YORKSHIRE
Updates

21 COMMUNITY FIRST YORKSHIRE
Update

22 YLCA
YLCA membership will increase for 2018/19

23 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
To be confirmed,  December if there is a significant planning application or issue 
to consider. Otherwise Tuesday January 9th at 7.30pm

http://www.northyorkmoors.org.uk/currentthinking
mailto:policy@northyorkmoors.org.uk

